
Project: Orchard Hills Water Main Replacement 
  
Contractor: Malley Construction, Site Supervisor Reggie Smith 
  
Inspectors:   Mark Goss, Tyler Wieland, Jacob Ellsworth  
  
Work performed this week (5-19 thru 5--26): 
From 5-19 through 5-26 watermain was installed from the cul-de-sac at the north end of Orchard Court 
up to the northern end at Rex Mizer’s parcel.  The stub to the east on Rex Mizer’s property was moved 
North to fit between their large cottonwood tree and the first of a row of pine trees.  Thursday and 
Friday were spent locating the existing 4”AC pipe at the intersection of Wilson Drive and Wilson Place 
and the intersection of Wilson Place and Fox Drive in preparation for completing the road crossings next 
week.  Also, the location of the 16” Watermain at M-46 and Wilson Drive was verified. 
  
Work to be performed next week (5-30 thru 6-2): 
Hydrants are expected to arrive on Tuesday, May 30.  Wilson Drive at M-46 will be barricaded and some 
barrels will be set up along the shoulder of M-46 and stay up for the day while he live tap connection to 
the 16” watermain is completed and the watermain will be installed up Wilson Drive to the north side of 
Wilson Drive and stop for the week.  The road crossings at Wilson Drive and Wilson Place will be 
completed and hydrants will be installed along Wilson place and Orchard Court. 
  
Residents who may be impacted with next weeks work: 

1. Richard Green – 256 Wilson Drive 
2. Jason and Leigha Inbody – 222 Wilson Place 
3. Todd Mayes – 1 Orchard Pointe 

  
Issues: 
The location of the asbestos cement pipe required verification away from the valves.  Malley used 
hydro-excavation due to concerns of pipe disturbance while performing the road crossings.  Also, the 
Miss-Dig request for the portion of the work North of the Orchard Court Cul-de-Sac was not submitted 
until the day before construction was scheduled which caused slight delays.  
 


